

September 18, 2013

BY MAIL and RESS

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Veridian Connections Inc.,

Filing Delay, 2014 Electricity Distribution Rate Application

Board File no. EB-2013-0174

As detailed in the Board's December 11th 2012 letter to licensed electricity distributors, Veridian Connections Inc. ("Veridian") is scheduled to file a cost of service application for May 1st 2014 rates, and to do so by October 1st 2013. We are writing to provide notice to the Board that we will be unable to meet this filing date.

Significant progress on our 2014 application has been made. However, the relatively recent July 17th 2013 release of amendments to the Board's 'Filing Requirements for Electricity Distribution Rate Applications' has provided a challenging timeframe within which new evidence requirements must be met.

Completion of our application continues to be of our highest priorities, and we currently target its submission on or before October 31st 2013.

Respectfully submitted,

Original signed by

George Armstrong
Vice President, Corporate Services

The power to make your community better.

55 Taunton Road East Ajax, ON L1T 3V3 TEL (905) 427-9870

TEL 1-888-445-2881 **FAX** (905) 619-0210

www.veridian.on.ca